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	Minutes
	Date JUNE 22, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Acting Secretary, Emily Brown


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Paul Walsh, Wayne Scarrow, John Mellor, Paul Douglass, Kyle Mellor, Kara Scott, Ian Dunn, Justin Day, Jerry Bernardo, Jeff Fogal, Emily Brown, Chuck Ewart, Tim Turner

Guest:  Todd Hoover, BRA


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #220622-001

“That the Minutes from May 18, 2022 be accepted as presented.” (J. Mellor/K. Mellor)

Carried



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· A high-level overview of the year to date financials to May 31, 2022 was presented.

· No changes have been made since the April report.  

· Balance at the end of May 2022 is $415,943.38.

MOTION #220622-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Douglass/Scarrow )

Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

No bills to be paid.



	REGISTRAR REPORT

	· Registration for the 2022/2023 season opened up online on June 1st at noon.  Seven days into registration, 268 players were registered (rec and rep combined).  

· As of 3 p.m. today, 361 players were registered.  This is low compared to 2019, but at that time a June 1st deadline for tryouts was in place. 

· Action item: Website Director will be asked to post weekly notices on the web and Facebook. 

· Reminder that a payment plan is available

· Reminder that the deadline is approaching

· There is a multi-player/family break in pricing

June 22nd registration numbers:

Category

Currently Registered

Total Spaces

Vacant Spots Remaining

U6 (2017-2018)

29

140

111

U7 (2016)

37

80

43

U9 (2014-15)

77

198

121

U11 (2012-13)

105

160

55

U13 (2010-11)

69

192

123

U15 (2008-09)

26

192

166

U16 (2007)

6

62

56

U18 (2005-06)

11

62

51

U21 (2002-04)

1

16

15

TOTAL

361

1102

741

· The U16 registration numbers are a bit of a concern.  There is the hope of building 6 teams for the upcoming season. 

· Action item: article for Facebook to be written to address parents’ concerns / encourage registration.
· No body contact, but 16-year-olds on ice with 21-year-old players

· Also want to build a U18 MD team

· Numbers are needed to move forward with uniform orders, scheduling ice, etc.




	PHOTOGRAPHY DIRECTOR

	· Another photo pickup had been scheduled.  Individuals were contacted through email with email addresses provided by Registrar.  

· 92 photo packages remain to be picked up.  30 of those were coach photos.

· Another email will be sent out to let people know they should contact Metcalfe Photography directly to arrange pickup.  It was noted that Metcalfe has been very supportive/accommodating with photo delivery and pickup arrangements. 




	NEW BUSINESS
	BLUEWATER REFEREES ASSOCIATION:

· Guest Todd Hoover, new President of the Bluewater Referee’s Association, was in attendance.  He informed the Board that recruitment of new referees is the primary focus.  It is important that the SHA Board and coaches to push recruitment.  The average age of current referees is approximately 50 years old.  

· Any youth in SHA will receive a fee refund if they want to train/gear up to become a ref.  There is a goal of establishing a mentoring program for new / young referees.  

· Sundays are the busiest days at the arena, and Todd would like to improve efficiencies for scheduling refs.  The goal would be to provide more games to Sarnia refs on those days.  

· Todd welcomes suggestions / feedback to make improvements.

Board discussion:

· Any way to fast-track ref development?  

· OMHA will automatically place anyone 16+ years of age into Level 2.  It was unsure whether Alliance also does this.

· It was suggested that an individual could start ref program through the OMHA then transfer over to leverage the fast-track option (@ a $50 transfer fee)

· Current referees may have older but still good equipment that they would be willing to hand down to new referees to lower startup costs

· Board may consider a temporary equipment allowance for refs to help with startup costs

· An investment in ref development by SHA would help minimize ref availability issues / cancelled games that were seen in the 2021/2022 season

· Equipment startup costs can be an impediment for new refs joining

· Action item: Todd Hoover will look at the starting level within Alliance for 16+ to see if they can fast track and email Paul Walsh that info

· It is believed that people can write Level 2 right away in November if they are 16+

· Action item: Website Director to do regular postings on the website for referees

· We need adults to become referees to address the gaps

· Youth refs are not the issue

· Posting could also include call for ref equipment donations

· Process for complaints with referees was highlighted:

· Player vs. Player or Player vs. Ref issues are to be brought to SHA Referee Director and he will address following the proper process

· BRA will work through SHA Referee Director for any coach / manager complaints
ALLIANCE HOCKEY FEEDBACK ON HC PLAYER PATHWAYS:

· Alliance surveyed all associations, and those results were provided in advance of the board meeting.  Most member associations are against fall tryouts, stating a preference for spring tryouts.  Rationale includes lack of school conflicts, kids are in their peak form, and there isn’t a requirement for pre-skates. They can then take the rest of the summer off to play other sports, and the Development Phase would begin in September.

· Alliance has shared these results with the OHF and is waiting to see what will happen.  

· It was noted that spring tryouts in Sarnia would mean AAA would need to move their tryouts to the spring as well.

ALLIANCE AGM REPORT:

· Board Chair discussed the St. Catharine’s House League proposal, requesting an exception for them. 

This motion wasn’t accepted by Alliance.  

· A motion was passed allowing individuals to be rostered with two teams.

· OMHA is in the process of renaming ‘Additional Entry’ teams.

· The word ‘Select’ may also change

GOVERNANCE:
POLICY CONSTITUTION:
· Third and final reading of the policy re NRP players was read and will be added to our constitution.
CODF’S:
· Wayne Scarrow also reminded Directors that annual documentation is required.  CODs are outstanding for several individuals.

Action Item: Wayne will send a follow-up email those with outstanding paperwork.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, July 5, 2022. 



	adjournment


	MOTION #220622-003
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Mellor/Douglass)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Emily Brown
Chair                      


             


Acting Secretary
